

Next Meeting: Monday, Dec. 8th, 6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting, Rococo's, 122nd & N. May

## <u>December Program: TOYS for TOTS</u> WELCOME UNITED STATES MARINES



REMEMBER to bring an unwrapped Christmas
present to the Monday night meeting for TOYS FOR TOTS!
Pictured, Marine Sergeants
Tyler Harrison & John
Haywood with Lance
Corporal Jeffery Lyles, who at last years December meeting received Toys for Tots from the OKC/SAR.



\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

New member Philip Edward Isett (center) is inducted into the OKC Sons of the American Revolution by President Patrick Cowan (right) along with his sponsor Wayne Nash (left). WELCOME Compatriot Philip Edward Isett.

## Chapter President's Message



Happy New Year & wishing every Compatriot & their families a blessed and safe New Year. We lost two of our life long members in Pen Woods and Charles Britton at the end of 2014. Their life long dedication and love for the Oklahoma City chapter, state and national, Sons of the American Revolution is a true example for all of us to strive for, as much as we can. I was honored and priviledged to be sitting with Charles and Pen at the last meeting they attended last year.

In Patriotism,

Patrick Cowan

Membership Roster, inquiries, contact Secretary George Thompson. (405) 722-1286; gdt40@cox.net

\*\*\*\*\*\*

OKC/SAR Website: http:// okssar.comojo.com; Questions, please contact Glenn Lee (405)216-3388

\*\*\*\*\*

OKC-SAR Color Guard Commander Henry Baer III, reports Next events, Wreaths Across America, Ft. Reno, Dec.20th; For more information contact Commander Baer at 405-720-2909.

\*\*\*\*\*

OKC/SAR on Facebook: facebook.com/okcsar; for more information: Michael Sanford @ (405) 445-9415

\*\*\*\*\*

Articles, suggestions & news for the OKC/SAR Sentinel are encouraged & may be submitted to Patrick Cowan, Editor; (405)755-7200, or email, pcowan@cox.net



OKC/SAR-VA Medical Center Veterans Programs gets a huge delivery of over 1,200 new socks from fellow Compatriot Lt. Col. Ken Young's Edmond North JROTC unit. Making the delivery (L-R) Lt. Col Ken Young, unit Commander, Cadet Major Dan Wood, Cadet Major Megan Jack, Cadet Airman Alex Brack and Chief Volunteer Services at the OKC-VA Medical Center Richard Maxey. The other 25 JROTC units in the metro will be invited to initiate similar annual Veteran drives in coordination with the OKC Sons of the American Revolution long term basic needs Veterans Program. Thank you Lt. Colonel Young and your Edmond North JROTC cadets.

Fellow Compatriot Pendleton Woods passed away on Monday, December 1st. He was 90. Our condolence to the family.

Members who would like to send a Christmas Holiday greetings to fellow Compatriot, Charles Britton, 6110 N. Pennsylvania, Room 258, OKC, OK 73112-7381;

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Michael Sanford @ (405) From the desk of Robert R. Thomas, Chapter Registrar: We now have 122 members; there is one application enroute to National and four waiting applicants signature.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

HELP YOUR CHAPTER GROW: Do you have a son, grandson, brother or male family member or friend who may be interested in making application for membership in SAR? Contact Robert Thomas, Chapter Registrar (405-737-6181) rbjthomas@sbcglobal.net; and Wayne Nash (405-844-4740)pnwnash@sbcglobal.net, who are available to assist in the genealogy, research and locating necessary documents.

Please join your fellow Compatriots in attending the next OKC/SAR dinner meeting next Monday, Dec. 8th: 6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting; Rococo's @ 122nd & N. May; North side of North Park Mall.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*